WEST HAGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting duly convened and held on Wednesday 7th September 2011 at Hagbourne Primary School

Present: Cllrs M. Butler (Chair), V. Brownsword, H. Lewis, and E. Setch.

In attendance: L. Dalby (Clerk), County Cllr P. Greene and one member of the public.

1. Public Participation

Sheila Taylor reported that the Village History Society is holding an open afternoon on September 25th to display their archive before it is mothballed. She asked if the Parish Council would also display the Enclosure Award and old minute books. It was agreed that the Clerk would retrieve the Enclosure Award and Minutes books from storage. The Parish Council will also consider putting these items into storage in the Oxfordshire History Centre along with the Village History Society archive.

It was also reported that the old notice board is currently stored in a garage in the village. It was agreed that Cllr Butler will inspect it to decide if it will be possible to re-use it.

2. District Councillor ‘s Report – Leo Docherty

There was none.

3. County Councillor’s Report – Patrick Greene

Cllr Green reported the following items.

· The Consultations on Minerals and Waste have opened.

· Sunday and evening parking charges are to be re-introduced in Oxford.

· The county bus review is ongoing.

· The County Council are keen for parishes to complete the Emergency Response questionnaire.

4. Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr M. Thornhill and District Cllr L. Docherty.

5. To confirm and sign as a true record the minutes of the last meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 13th July 2011

The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman.

It was agreed that the Clerk should send a draft of the minutes to the Council within a week of the meeting. The Councillors should then respond with any comments within a week before the draft minutes are posted on the website.

6. Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest

There were none.

7. Clerk’s Report

The Clerk has purchased the accounts package and is looking for a filing cabinet.

8. Moor Lane

There has been no further progress since the last meeting.

9. Handrail Grove Terrace

The Council has tried several options to have a handrail fitted at Grove Terrace but has not been successful. It was agreed that the provision of a handrail is not the responsibility of the Parish Council but details could be provided to residents wishing to take the matter up with the relevant authority.

10. Road by Pond

The road by the pond has been inspected by a County Council Highways engineer. The engineer reported that he couldn’t find a fault but he would like to see pictures of the road when it is flooded. Cllr Setch will provide the Clerk with photos.

11. Newsletter Report

The Clerk reported that she will send out invoices to advertisers this month.

12. Cycle Paths from West Hagbourne

It was agreed that the provision of cycle paths in the village should be considered as part of the updating of the Parish Plan.

13. Branches and Foliage Overhanging Pavements

The overhanging branches on Main Street have now been cut back.

14. Councillor Training Arrangements

Cllr Butler will attend the Chairmanship training event and Cllrs Brownsword, Lewis and Thornhill will attend the Councillor training evening.

15. Review of Parish Council Procedures and Responsibilities

Cllr Butler will begin a review of the Standing orders and the Clerk’s Contract.

16. Salt bins and salt storage

The Council have been asked if they would like to purchase any salt bins. The County Council would fill the salt bin and then provide a 1 tonne bag of salt for the Council to replenish the bin with. It was agreed that the Council is unable to store 1 tonne of salt. The Council also felt that as the village is used by the Emergency Services as a route to the A34 the County Council should keep the road clear in poor weather conditions.

17. Advertising signs A417

A complaint has been received about the amount of advertising signs on the A417. The Clerk will forward the matter to SODC.This will be done without naming the complainant and the Council will not express any views of its own at this stage.

18. Planning

P11/W1347 – Detached garage and garden room with studio over. Manor Barn, Foxglove Lane. No strong views.

19. Finance

a) The following accounts for payment were agreed.

	Payee and Reason
	£ detail
	£ VAT
	£ total

	Lucy Dalby – Clerk’s salary and expenditure
	275.21
	
	275.21

	Post Office Ltd – PAYE
	53.80
	
	53.80

	Scion – grass cutting
	190.70
	38.14
	228.84

	Hagbourne School - grant
	500.00
	
	500.00

	NSPCC - Grant
	25.00
	
	25.00

	Oxfordshire Carers’ Forum
	25.00
	
	25.00

	Home Start Southern Oxfordshire - Grant
	25.00
	
	25.00

	Ryder-Cheshire Volunteers - Grant
	25.00
	
	25.00


20. Correspondence

Mineral and Waste Consultation – the Council will consider their response.

SODC Town and Parish Forum 22nd November – to be attended by Cllr Butler and the Clerk.

Electoral Review – the Council had no strong views on this consultation.

Review of the Octabus Dial-a ride – to be forwarded to PTR.

Invitation to a Community Networking Event from ORCC – it was agreed a councillor would attend.

A letter from Mr P. Taylor was discussed and all the points were addressed by the Council and Clerk.

21. Items for inclusion on November’s agenda

Budget

Highway problems in the Parish

22. To confirm the date of the next meeting of the Council

The next meeting of the Council was confirmed as 9th November 2011.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 10pm.

Signed…………………………………………………………………….Dated…………………………………………………

